

MEMORANDUM

Date: Friday, August 18, 2023

To: Municipality of Temagami

P.O.BOX 220 Temagami, ON P0H 2H0

From: Ted Maurer, C.E.T.

CC: Chris Stilwell, P.Eng

RE: Clarification Memo Regarding Remediation of Fox Run Road Re-surfacing

Dear Sir,

Further to our options memo of June 19, 2023, we provide the following clarification regarding assessment of the existing cross-culverts.

Point 1.I) of the option memo indicated that several cross-culverts had been replaced where poor performance was noted during springtime conditions. This observation was noted after discussion with the Road Superintendent and a site inspection of the recently replaced culverts. To clarify this point, Tulloch observed that the recently installed cross-culverts were done correctly and that the culvert construction was not in question. Tulloch's observation was simply that the cross-culverts had been replaced where poor roadway performance was previously a concern to the Township Road Superintendent, and that Tulloch agrees that this was the correct course of action.

Tulloch's further suggestion is that the roadway remediation / repairs and cross-culverts be observed after another winter to ensure that all frost heaves have been addressed that might otherwise lead to poor performance of the roadway and culvert drainage.

We trust that the above clarifies our observations and recommendations.

Should you have any questions or comments in the above regard please contact the office of the undersigned.

END OF MEMORANDUM

Sincerely,

Tulloch Engineering Inc.

a Maure

Ted Maurer, C.E.T. Project Manager

